Dear AAIDD member:

As AAIDD’s new president, I hope this letter finds each of you engaged in productive and meaningful work that impacts people with intellectual and developmental disabilities.  This is the first of what I hope to be regular letters to the membership about our association, our chosen field and other musings.  In this letter I want to speak to some priorities I have for my term as president.   In other letters I hope to be topical, on issues impacting our work as an association, the work in the field and those issues impacting people with intellectual and developmental disabilities.
So who is this guy writing to you?  I have been a member of AIDD since 1975 when a graduate school field instructor (I am a social worker) suggested that I join and participate in a regional meeting in Silver Spring, MD later that year.  Other professional organizations have come and gone for me, but AAIDD has been the constant:  For the professional camaraderie; networking; and for the journals.  I read a lot and the AAIDD journals are “must reads” for me when they arrive.  I am also, for the first time in my career, full-time university faculty, working on issues related to leadership in our field, and on family support and adult service issues.  AAIDD remains invaluable to me in all of my work.  But we all need to work to make certain this statement is true for the next generation of professionals in our field.
The next six months will be an exciting time for our country.  We will have a new administration in Washington and in many state capitals as well.  The research and positions of AAIDD carry a great deal of weight in policy discussions, and we need to update some of those positions, see #2 below.

For the next year I have 4 priorities for my work with AAIDD:

1) Establish a dedicated fund to support the efforts on early career professionals and students.  I think we can raise $50,000 for this effort, to be used to support participation in our annual meeting and related activities.  I pledge the first $500 towards this effort and hope you will join in this effort.  It is through the generation of students and emerging professional leaders in our field that we will assure not only the continue viability of AAIDD but of fresh approaches and ideas for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities, and their families.

2) Provide concise translation of research and policy, backed by leading edge thinking and research.  Later this fall the AAIDD Board of Directors will affirm our association’s commitment to the Position Statements we develop jointly with The Arc of the United States.  As of this writing, we need volunteers to develop 1-3 page white papers fully exploring the issues in those positions, translating research, practice and policy issues into a readily understood format for policymakers, families, journalists and others.  As of this writing, there are new position statements pending on Aging, Criminal Justice System; Early Childhood Services; Family Support; Health, Mental Health, Vision and Dental Care; Medicaid; Parents with Intellectual and/or Developmental Disabilities; Self-Advocacy; Sexuality; and Waiting Lists.  This coming year we will be revising our Position Statements on Advocacy; Guardianship; Human and Civil Rights; Inclusion; Protection; and Quality of Life  If you have expertise and interest in any of these areas, please let me or Doreen Croser, our Executive Director know.  This is an area where AAIDD can make an important contribution to the field.

3)  Develop better ways to translate research and leading edge into practice for practicing professionals.  New knowledge, practices and policy come at us rapidly, daily.  Most practitioners are too busy to keep up with journals, technical reports or monographs.  AAIDD can take the lead in translating and disseminating knowledge for the tens of thousands of people working in the field in North America and the countless professionals internationally.  As a service, this could take AAIDD to a new level of prominence and visibility.  It is vitally needed.  I would appreciate your ideas on how this might be accomplished.  The board will continue to grapple with this issue over the coming year.
4) Making the Association’s strategic plan and priorities a living document, that will guide our work for the near future.  This is a tough time for membership associations in the U. S.  Careful thinking, hard work and commitment by members of our association will help assure that AAIDD is as valuable to practitioners, researchers, policymakers and others in 2080 as it is in 2008.

I would love to hear from you about these priorities, or any other issues impacting our association.  I can be reached at sme@udel.edu or 302-831-8536.

Thank you.
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Steve Eidelman

